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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  384-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to the creation of an office of the homeowner advocate within the department of housing preservation and development
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Brooks-Powers, Lee, Ossé, Louis, Nurse, Abreu, Restler, Sanchez, Williams, Won, Velázquez, Riley and Hanif


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The proposed legislation would create the Office of the Homeowner Advocate (OHA) within the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD). OHA would provide support to homeowners, defined in the bill as a person who utilizes a building as a primary residence by being a shareholder in a cooperative corporation, the owner of a residential condominium unit, or the owner of such building containing a residence within the city, provided such building has between one and four dwelling units. OHA, with the assistance of any relevant third-party organization, would be responsible for providing services for homeowners, including acting as a liaison between homeowners and City, State, and Federal agencies, providing referrals to homeowners, and holding trainings for homeowners. OHA would also be required to report annually on homeowner inquiries received, actions taken to address these inquiries, and make recommendations for relevant services that are not currently available.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This bill would take effect 180 days after becoming law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2025
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY24
	FY Succeeding Effective FY25
	Full Fiscal Impact FY25

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$250,000
	$500,000
	$500,000

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would not affect revenues.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that the proposed legislation would increase expenditures by $500,000 annually, which would support the salary and benefits of dedicated staff persons to conduct the referral, case support, outreach, engagement, training, and reporting services of the Office of the Homeowner Advocate (OHA), as well as supplies and materials.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Daniel Kroop, Principal Financial Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division 					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Chima Obichere, Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division
Kathleen Ahn, Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on May 19, 2022, as Proposed Intro. No. 384 and referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings (Committee). The Committee held a hearing regarding the legislation on May 3, 2023, and it was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 384-A, will be considered by the Committee on August 3, 2023. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 384-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 3, 2023.
DATE PREPARED: August 1, 2023
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